IMMIGRANT VISAS

Medical Examination

WARNING: Do not take any action described below without authorization from either the Kentucky Consular Center (KCC), or the National Visa Center (NVC), or the Immigrant Visa Unit at the American Embassy.  Taking action without having been instructed to do so could result in the applicant having to redo the medical examination at a later time (and having to pay for it again).

All intending immigrants (and nonimmigrant "K" visa applicants), regardless of age, are required to have a medical examination before a visa can be issued.  Medical examinations may only be done by a specially appointed panel physician to the U.S. Embassy in the country where the applicant is applying for the visa.  No one else is authorized to perform the required medical examination.

Immigrant visa applicants should book an appointment with one of the panel physicians only after receiving notification from the KCC, or the NVC, or the Embassy that the applicant has been scheduled for an interview.

Nonimmigrant "K" visa applicants should book an appointment with one of the panel physicians only after receiving a "K" visa application/instruction packet from the Embassy.

Employment based immigrant visa Applicants (who are already living in the U.S. on a nonimmigrant status such as H1B visa or L1 visa, or other) who chose to do the medical examination in advance during a business trip or family visit in Denmark in anticipations that an interview will soon be scheduled by the NVC, do so at their own risk.

PLEASE NOTE: The medical report is valid for one year (in cases where certain medical conditions exist, the validity is limited to 6 months).  Failure to enter the U.S. on an immigrant visa (or a nonimmigrant "K" visa) prior to the expiration of the medical report will result in the applicant having to redo the medical examination and pay for it again.

Please see the other attached document regarding medical examination instructions for applicants applying for visas in Copenhagen, Denmark.  
